
   Sixth Form Uniform Policy 

 
Sixth Form students at the school wear a uniform. This is an important part of our Sixth Form 

ethos: the objective is that the young adults in our Sixth Form dress in a manner appropriate for 

learning and for a professional environment. Sixth Form students are expected to set a positive 

example to the younger members of the school community. 

• Sweyne Park Sixth Form blazer  

• Sweyne Park Sixth Form tie  

• White shirt  

• Plain black woven fabric, non-stretch, tailored, straight- leg trousers. The following are 

 not allowed: 

o Chino style trousers 

o Denim trousers 

o Skin tight trousers (some styles/fits not marketed as skin tight may end up looking like 

this when worn – please do check) 

o Jogging bottoms 

o Leggings/jeggings 

• Black knee length Sixth Form skirt with the school logo - available from Danielle’s Schoolwear 

(Branded) 

• Black ankle socks or black/flesh coloured tights – leggings, white socks and/or knee length 

sock are not allowed 

• We recommend a sensible, plain outdoor waterproof coat for the winter months - neither 

coats or hoodies are to be worn in the building 

• Fashion hats, caps etc should not be worn in the building 

• Jewellery: 

o Only stud earrings are allowed 

o We do not recommend facial piercings, but if worn they must be discreet 

• Mobile phones/headphones –are allowed in the Sixth Form if used responsibly.  They 

should not be used for taking pictures and/or recording audio/video and they should not 

be visible when in the main school building.  

• Hairstyles should be professional.  Extreme colours, cuts and styles are not acceptable 

• Make-up etc: 

o Any make-up/false eyelashes/eyelash extensions worn should be subtle and 

professional 

o False nails are not allowed 

• Sensible leather/man-made black shoes – the following are not allowed (see pictures 

below for further guidance): 

o Trainers – that is, footwear in which the sole curls up onto the toes 

o Canvas shoes 

o Boots above the ankle bone 



o Any branding, logos, etc. in any colour other than black 

 

The school will have the final say on all decisions with regard to uniform.  We would ask that you 

support us by ensuring your child/children adhere to this policy so that we can all focus on their 

learning. 

Please contact the school before purchasing footwear if you are unsure.  These are some examples 

of footwear NOT ALLOWED for school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


